Selectmen's Meeting September 21, 1987

Present : John Jones, Edwin Rowehl, and Rachel Reinstein.
Meeting called to order at 7:30 p.m.

Payroll checks were signed.

Building permits for: Beverly Tenney, Joseph Smith, and James
Folley.

Application forms to The Municipal Bond Bank were signed by
the chairman.

As a result of a letter received from Lorraine Edmunds, there
was a discussion of the procedure for replacing lights.

Harry Page brought in his application for dredge and fill
permits, for the former Caughey Mill Pond and swimming hole.
He will inform the abutters of his proposals.

A letter of resignation, from the Parks and Recreation, was
received from the Rev. Samuel Schreiner. It has been accepted
with regret.

A letter of resignation, from the position of Assistant Fire
Chief, effective January 1, 1988, was received from Dick Edmunds.

The Fire Department Personnel set-up will be discussed with
Hank Cutter.

A letter will be written to Charles Wood, in answef to his
complaint about the West St. sign and an accumulation of gravel.

Selectmen decided to send a certified letter to %;.p $ A
Lanman with a request that he make an appointmentﬂhis RO E
conforming dwelling with the Selectmen.

The Selectmen agreed to inform the Hillsboro Selectmen that
the town is willing to participate in a joint Youth Services
program with Bennington, for a one year trial period. This

iIs with the understanding that division of cost in any future
year would be based on the proportionable number of cases

in a previous year.

There was a discussion of the Town finances, and the possibility
that there may be a budget over run.

The meeting adjourned at 9;30 p.m.



